
November 20, 2018   

British Columbia Securities Commission 
Alberta Securities Commission 
Financial and Consumer Affairs Authority of Saskatchewan 
Manitoba Securities Commission 
Ontario Securities Commission 
Autorité des marchés financiers 
Financial and Consumer Services Commission (New Brunswick) 
Superintendent of Securities, Department of Justice and Public Safety, Prince Edward 
Island 
Nova Scotia Securities Commission 
Securities Commission of Newfoundland and Labrador 
Registrar of Securities, Northwest Territories 
Registrar of Securities, Yukon Territory 
Superintendent of Securities, Nunavut 

The Secretary 
Ontario Securities Commission 
20 Queen Street West 
19th Floor, Box 55 
Toronto ON M5H 3S8 
Fax: 416-593-2318 
comment@osc.gov.on.ca 

Me Anne-Marie Beaudoin 
Corporate Secretary 
Autorité des marchés financiers 
800, rue du Square-Victoria, 22e étage 
C.P. 246, tour de la Bourse 
Montréal QC H4Z 1G3 
Fax: 514-864-6381 
consultation-en-cours@lautorite.qc.ca 

Re: IAP Response to Proposed National Instrument 52-112 Non-GAAP and Other 
Financial Measures Disclosure  

The Investor Advisory Panel (IAP) welcomes this opportunity to provide the Canadian 
Securities Administrators (CSA) with our response to Proposed National Instrument 52-
112 Non-GAAP and Other Financial Measures Disclosure (the Proposed Rule). The IAP is 
an initiative by the Ontario Securities Commission to enable investor concerns and 
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voices to be represented in its rule development and policymaking process. Our 
mandate is to solicit and represent the views of investors on the Commission’s policy 
and rule making initiatives. 

The CSA currently provides guidance regarding the disclosure of non-GAAP financial 
measures in CSA Staff Notice 52-306 (SN 52-306). Introduced almost 15 years ago, SN 
52-306 was intended to help ensure that non-GAAP financial measures disclosure did 
not mislead investors. While SN 52-306 has been updated several times since, issues 
relating to the consistency and comparability of non-GAAP financial measures in 
corporate disclosure materials have persisted.  

The Proposed Rule represents a renewed effort by the CSA to promote more 
transparent and informative corporate disclosure. We support the Proposed Rule and its 
heightened focus on current disclosure practices surrounding non-GAAP financial 
measures.   

We also note approvingly that the Proposed Rule, if adopted, will establish prescribed, 
mandatory disclosure requirements consistent with the regulatory expectations 
articulated in SN 52-306 but with the cogency necessary to ensure those expectations 
will be met.  

It goes without saying that success of this initiative will depend on continued allocation 
of sufficient resources at the compliance review and enforcement levels. We commend 
the CSA for its commitment to the initiative, and we look forward to seeing that 
commitment translate into better outcomes for investors.    

We thank you for this opportunity to comment on the Proposed Rule. Please feel free to 
contact us if you require any elaboration or follow-up on the contents of this letter.

Yours truly, 

Neil Gross, Chair 
Investor Advisory Panel 


